Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 16th November 2015

Present
Robin Burr, , Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Les Lidington, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Karen Loizou, Keith Maund, Dick Riches, Ruth Bennett, Tim Pullen, Neil Findlay (for GSL Process item)

Apologies 
Paul Lomas-Clarke, Cathy Johnson
Process for 
Nigel welcomed and introduced Neil Findlay (District Commissioner). 
New GSL
Neil recommended that we be open-minded in our search for a new GSL, including former Leander members, and he will also continue to search, including Esher and Richmond. He confirmed that he wants us to remain a successful, longstanding group and will work in conjunction with Nigel and Robin and will not parachute in a stranger. Numbers are not currently an issue and it is key to get the right person for the role, particularly for the water activities. He referred us to the role description on the website.

Robin will act as interim GSL.
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 28 September were approved.
Matters arising
Moss has been cleared from the gutters but much was left in piles at the side of the building.
GSL Report
Beaver numbers are picking up, will be 22 in a few weeks and back to 19 at Christmas. Cathy is settling in well, ably helped by Explorers.  As she will lose 4 Explorers at Christmas she will revert to 2 parent helpers. Karen will continue to run swimming which will be at New Malden on either Monday or Wednesday twice a year, as on Fridays only the small pool is available at Kingfisher which is not adequate for all of Stage 1.

Cubs have inherited leaders from Beavers so currently have four. Congratulations on coming 2nd in the Swimming Gala.  Tim now has his Nights Away permit so they can camp under their own steam.

Scouts doing well: four have left for KRC juniors so as ever is a victim of their own success in training.  Robin is establishing a good relationship with KRC and will be raising the matter of the shifted mooring at the next River Users Group meeting.

Explorers now number 24 and are being retested on nautical skills. Andy Chappell has returned to help when not working and has run a First Aid evening.
Financial 
We have £4355 in the current account and £4773 on deposit.
Report        
Given the low interest rates, Paul is not switching money between accounts. 

The anticipated expenditure list has been updated with approx. costs.
Nigel will get a cost for mats.
Karen will give Ruth and Hayley contact details for requesting funds for buoyancy aids etc.
Building report
It was agreed to wait until further rain to review the issue of water behind the fascia boards, which may have been due to the use of the pressure washer.

Dick will ask the firm he knows in Teddington to review cracked tiles and possible drip edge and make recommendations..

Robin will chase David Tuck re down pipe.



The anticipated expenditure list has been updated.  Russell has bought an adequate screen and projector from EBay costing £100.  The pull-down screen has therefore been moved to the Wish List.  New mats have also been added. 


Nigel will investigate sources of chairs, tables and benches.

Parent
Gift Aid: Penny has handed over to Mike Clements. Authorisation 
Volunteering
 forms in future should go to him.
Fundraising team is led by Ruth and Hayley and met a couple of weeks ago with a very promising start: a date has been set for a Sainsbury bag pack.
Water-based activity volunteers: Andrew will follow up to assess where they’re starting from ie what level, what qualifications.
Maintenance team: Nigel is meeting with them next Saturday.  Simple boat maintenance (sanding etc) will be added to the list of tasks.  Ruth has agreed to be keyholder for the maintenance team and also for hirers.

Nigel has written to all parents, thanking those who have already offered their services and encouraging the rest to come forward.

Lisa Stone and Joanna Orell will maintain the list of offers of instruction and liaise with leaders. Nigel will ask Lisa if she will also coordinate the parent volunteer database.
Karen will contact those who have offered to help with social media.
Nigel will do an article for the next Water Rat saying where we’re up to.
Safety
No safety issues to report.
The Health and Safety Inspection will be at 7 pm on 18 January 2016.

Karen reported that hi-vis vests are approx. £5 plus extra for branding.


She will go ahead and procure in a range of sizes, with branding.


It was confirmed that leaders should replenish First Aid kits with whatever is used.  A possible job for a parent?


We should also have a visitors’ book for fire safety – to be added to the Inspection list.

Any Other     
The cleaner missed a month, came back at the beginning of November 
Business
and will resume fortnightly cleaning.
Grant application was handed over to Ruth and Hayley to take forward as a priority.

Robin is applying for accreditation for British Rowing which will give access to Sport England funds.  He will chase pulling certificates.

Future Dates
18 January 2016

14 March 2016
